
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 

Regular Meeting – January 8, 2013 
 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:11 p.m. 

 

Location:    Lincoln Park Tower – Hospitality Suite 

 

 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:  Bruce Hill 

Lena Elliott 

     Tom Kenyon 

     Harry Butler 

     Donna Ross (voting member) 

 

           

Alternate Members Present:   Paul Cain 

Walt Bergman 

Sam Susuras 

 

 Alternate Members Absent:  Tim Foster 

 

            

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

 

 

City Staff Present:   Jay Valentine, Financial Operations 

 

 

Item 2: Approve Minutes 

Tom Kenyon moved to approve the October 2, 2012 Parks Improvement Advisory Board minutes.        

Lena Elliott seconded. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5     No 0 

 

 

Item 3: Lincoln Park Renovation Update 

Traci Wieland provided an update on the Lincoln Park renovation project. Prior to the extreme 

cold weather, crews were able to completely remove the loop road, tear down the playground, and 

install the posts and signs for the arboretum trail. The new playground has arrived and is in storage 

until the weather is conducive for installation. Staff has been meeting with Lena and Kathy Elliott 

to discuss the plans for the tennis area, which led to a redesign of the complex. The new design 

provides room for an additional 80 parking spaces. Staff has applied for a $50,000 USTA (United 

States Tennis Association) grant. Mrs. Wieland also discussed the upcoming changes in the 

existing maintenance area, which will include the demolition of the Quonset hut and staff’s ability 

to use the left over concrete slab for dry storage. The parking canopies will be removed, and the 
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current plan is to keep the old stone building and somehow redesign it to be used as a park 

amenity (picnic shelter, indoor room for public rentals, etc.) Once these changes are complete, an 

additional 12 parking spaces will be created in the maintenance area.  Discussion also ensued 

regarding the upcoming GVT bus pullout along the west side of the park on 12
th

 Street. It has been 

determined the pullout should be in place prior to any decisions being made regarding the location 

of a new crosswalk.  

 

 

Item 4: West Side Bleacher Update 

Rob Schoeber reported a small committee of PIAB members conducted a conference call with the 

architect to discuss the west side bleachers. The goal of the group was to determine what elements 

of the project can be standalone and what elements must be purchased simultaneously, as well as 

the associated costs. The committee used this information to narrow down the project to the top 

four priorities (See attached), with an estimated cost of $440,000. Discussion ensued regarding the 

four elements and whether or not the Board had an interest in funding the improvements. 

Councilman Tom Kenyon stated the City does not have any funding available in 2013, stating, if 

the board wanted to move forward with the project, City Council would have to begin the 

conversations now for it to be included in the 2014 budget. It was stated the County and School 

District also do not have the funding available for the bleacher project in 2013. While the Board 

agreed they are in support of the identified priorities, there was concern that the increased traffic 

on the west side, due to the upcoming crosswalk and bus stop, could potentially create a much 

stronger need for the west plaza. At this time, the Board agreed the project should remain an open 

discussion and continues to be a work in progress. Lena Elliott stated she would share the details 

of today’s discussion with Tim Foster.  

 

 

Item 5: Financial Report  
Jay Valentine reported the 2012 ending budget has been adjusted; the actual balance is 

$124,135.68. The beginning fund balance for 2013 does not include the 2013 partner 

contributions.    

 

 

Item 6:  Other Business 

Rob Schoeber reported staff was moving forward with the master planning for Matchett Park. This 

is a large scale project that already has a number of partners coming forward asking how they can 

contribute. Staff is in the process of applying for a $75,000 GOCO grant and is requesting a $500 

contribution from PIAB (See attached).  Lena Elliott expressed concern regarding preparing a 

master plan that potentially could go unused, with the Board agreeing that all projects must begin 

with a plan. Bruce Hill discussed the importance of the Matchett property being tied to the 

Interstate with a connection at 29 Road. Tom Kenyon said City Council will soon be having 

lengthy conversations on park development, stating, while they have chosen to move forward with 

Las Colonias, they are well aware its development is not the answer to the athletic needs of the 

community (multipurpose fields, etc.). Councilman Kenyon stated Canyon View Park is at its 

capacity and the planning for another multipurpose park must start now.  
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Harry Butler moved to approve the $500 contribution towards the Matchett Park master plan. Lena 

Elliott seconded. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5     No 0 

 

Rob Schoeber discussed recent staffing changes in the Parks and Recreation Department, stating 

Traci Wieland will be serving as the Project Manager for the next two years. Her primary focus 

will be on the Lincoln, Las Colonias, and Matchett Park projects.  In addition, Eddie Mort has now 

been moved to supervise Lincoln Park only, which includes the park, barn, and stadium complex 

(all areas of Lincoln Park except the golf course). Eddie’s weed abatement and softball complex 

responsibilities have been split out to the other Parks Supervisors. Eddie Mort recently received 

the Rocky Mountain Turfgrass Professional of the Year award. An open house will be held on 

Thursday, January 10, in honor of Eddie and the stadium staff.     

 

 

Item 7:  Adjourn  

The meeting was adjourned at 12:59 p.m. by acclamation.   

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administrative Specialist 
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